	
	
	



DRAFT CenSARA Regional Haze Committee Monthly Call Notes
Tue, September 3, 2019 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM CDT 


1. 2:00 – 2:05 	Welcome and roll call – Michael Vince, CenSARA
a.	Arkansas (Clark, Hossan, Montgomery)
b.	Iowa (Johnson)
c.	Kansas (Hodgins, Watson, Deahl)
d.	Louisiana (Babin)
e.	Missouri (Leath)
f.	Nebraska (Wharton)
g.	Oklahoma (Kirlin, Garbe, Richardson)
h.	Texas (Gifford, Galvan, Mellberg, Gibson, Earnest, Shirley, Meiler)
i.	U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) (Huser, Feldman, Avey, Keas)
j.	Federal Land Managers (FLM) Peters-National Park Service, Anderson, McNeel-Forest Service (FS)
k.	Tribal (Andrea Jones-Kickapoo of Kansas, Hathcoat – Cherokee Nation)
l.	Other (Hornback - VISTAS, Bickerstaff – MS, Bacon- AL, Boylan-Georgia, Kentucky, South Carolina)

2. 2:05 – 2:15	National RH Meeting Discussion 
1. Review Current Meeting Draft that Michael had sent out.  He noted that we are getting a little feedback and he wants to make sure that we have all of the speakers, and moderators.  The meeting is coming up pretty quickly and we are looking for more FLM and EPA Regional staff to participate.  Michael asked the federal folks to step up to volunteer.  Bret noted that FS made a few changes as did EPA OAQPS.  Michael noted that the FLMs (Tim Allen) will not be able to demo their desktop tool at the RH meeting.  He will be able to help individual states with guidance on several tools that might be available to them.
2. Regional Participation requested in the breakouts for each of the MJO areas.  Both Regions 6 and 7 indicated that they would be available.
3. Cooper G. asked about the consultation session and Michael explained the proposed outcomes for that session.

3. 2:15 - 2:35	RH Specific Topics for Discussion – Questions regarding the upcoming RH Progress reports.
1. What inventory year for anthropogenic emissions are states planning to use. 
a. David Clark pointed out that potential options may be: 2014NEI (available but dated), 2017NEI (not available until spring-ish 2020 and preferring not to wait), 2016 modeling platform emissions (available now and more recent than 2014NEI but projected and not designed for this purpose?). What are states planning to use or if no one else is this far along then maybe just a pros and cons conversation among the group.  States haven’t really decided yet.  EPA thoughts on use of the 2016 modeled emissions – Probably we should defer to Brian Timin for this at the RH Meeting.  
2. Any States conducted a review of the RH Guidance or the materials from WESTAR/WRAP’s  initial observations?  Remember that EPA is offering a webinar on the Guidance.  Following the webinar, send Michael your remaining questions so that they can get on the agenda for the October National RH meeting.  Stephanie Shirley noted that the WRAP comments were pretty much on point.  Will (AR) said they are thinking about how to address percentage of visibility impacts since a specific number was not given in the guidance.  Lynn asked how AR might justify something like 80% (that came from the first guidance).  Will said they are looking ahead to see how this might be employed in future planning periods.

4. 2:40 – 2:50	Additional Reports and Updates from EPA – Regions R6 and R7 & OAQPS and FLMs
1. EPA
a. Nothing to add from R7, R6, or OAQPS
2. FLM
a. Michael noted that he had made a request of Kirsten to get a copy of the Park Service listing of Q/d.  Melanie noted that they sent them directly to states, and she can resend them if necessary.

5. 2:50 – 2:55	Information Sharing with Neighboring States, Tribes
1. Jim Boylan noted that the model runs for 2028 almost done.  Post processing and the PSAT tagging are underway but will be a month or two behind the modeling. 
2. Michael noted that he has updated the tribal contact list for RH and that he is trying to make sure that we have the tribes engaged if they want to be.

6. 2:55-3:00	Wrap-up and Assignments – Potential Topics/Speakers for next Call
1. Conflict for October 8th next scheduled call with the CenSARA Fall Meeting.  Discussion was held and it was decided to just use the National Meeting as our October call.
		


[bookmark: _GoBack]Next Call Scheduled for Tuesday November 5, 2019 (watch for updated meeting notice)


	
	
	



